
NEW YORK STATE BOARD ON ELECTRIC 

GENERATION SITING AND THE ENVIRONMENT 

 

 

CASE 13-F-0464 - Application of National Grid for a Certificate 

of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need 

Pursuant to Article 10 for the Repowering of 

its E.F. Barrett Power Station in the Town of 

Hempstead, Nassau County. 

 

 

NOTICE OF DEADLINE TO COMMENT 

ON PRELIMINARY SCOPING STATEMENT 

 

(Issued March 26, 2014) 

 

 

  TAKE NOTICE that on March 19, 2014, a Preliminary 

Scoping Statement was filed in this proceeding by the Applicant, 

National Grid.  Pursuant to the Siting Board rules at 16 NYCRR, 

Section 1000.5(g), any person, agency or municipality may submit 

comments on the Preliminary Scoping Statement by serving such 

comments on the Applicant and filing a copy with the Secretary 

on or before Monday, April 7, 2014 (within 21 days after the 

filing of the Preliminary Scoping Statement).  The primary 

purpose of such submissions is to comment on the sufficiency of 

the Preliminary Scoping Statement and the description therein of 

the proposed studies or program of studies designed to evaluate 

potential environmental and health impacts that the applicant 

intends to include in its application for an Article 10 

certificate. 

  The contact information provided by the applicant is 

as follows: 

Mr. Brian McCabe 

Vice President 

25 Hub Drive 

Melville, New York 11747 

Project Hotline: (855) 842-7093 

Project E-mail: questions@islandparkenergy.com 
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  In addition to serving the Applicant, a copy of such 

comments should be filed with the Secretary using the 

Secretary's filing guidelines available on the Siting Board Web 

site ["http://www.dps.ny.gov/SitingBoard/"]. 

 

 

 

  (SIGNED)    KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 

        Secretary 


